

**To:** Mayor and Council

From: Lindsey G. McLemore, Clerk of Council

Lisa Goodwin, Deputy City Manager – Current Operations Cc:

Pam Hodge, Deputy City Manager – Finance, Planning and Development

**Date:** October 14, 2025

**Re:** Board of Honor – Request of Clerk of Council for Consideration of Pending Applications

The Clerk of Council's Office is responsible for the secretarial duties of the Board of Honor. This includes scheduling meetings when honorary designation applications are referred to the Board by City Council.

Two (2) applications were listed on the agenda for the August 12, 2025, Council Meeting, during which Council voted to refer the requests to the Board of Honor for review.

The Clerk of Council's Office has been unsuccessful in scheduling a Board of Honor meeting due to the inability to secure a quorum. Multiple attempts have been made to coordinate with board members, but we have not been able to confirm a sufficient number to hold a meeting.

Out of respect for the applicants, I am requesting that Council consider the requests for approval directly, since we are unable to schedule a Board of Honor meeting at this time. Copies of the applications are attached for your review and consideration.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or need additional information.

Respectfully,

Lindsey G. McLemore
Clerk of Council
City Council of Columbus, GA
www.columbusga.gov/coc